Irlam & Cadishead

PARKS & OPEN SPACES MEETING


Minutes of meeting Tuesday 30 January 2007 

Irlam Council Offices, Astley Road, Irlam

Meeting commenced at 10:30am

1) INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES

Present:
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale (Chair)

- Neighbourhood Manager



Chris Trueblood



- Community Development



Steve Taylor



- Environment Services



Steve Jones



- Environment Services



George Gilbody



- Environment Services



Ann Cavanagh



- Friends of I&C Parks



Nancy Heap



- Friends of I&C Parks



Debbie Kemp



- PCT



Paul Finch



- PCT



Jackie Ashley



- Urban Vision



Carol Ballantyne


- Community Leisure (Sports)



Lynn Brown



- Youth Service



Helen Ball



- Arts Officer



Tina Antal



- Chief Exec’s



PCSO Paul Greenhalgh


- GMP



PCSO Katy Davies


- GMP



Sue Ness (Minutes)


- Administration

Apologies:
Cllr Joe Kean / Tom Broad / Alan Rowley / Annie Surtees / Reita Sheehy /



Jenny Sowerby and Joyce Fitzpatrick (Seedley & Langworthy City in Bloom)


ACTION

2) MINUTES OF LAST MEETING (21.11.06)

Correction – to add Nancy Heap’s name to the attendance list

Minutes accepted as a true record


3) MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES

(3) UPS – To remove from the agenda for the immediate future – cannot take forward 

(4) Feed gates in Cadishead Park to be kept unlocked.  All gates are now open

(7) The Social Health & Care Award is now being displayed at Fit City Irlam


4) PRINCE’S PARK – updates
a) Containers (Steve Taylor) – Meeting taken place with Phil Kemp and it was agreed that the containers will stay in situ for the immediate future
b) Bike Pod (Paul Finch) – An engineer is to come out to check the locks on the pod.  The Mental Health group and the Cycling Project are to hold keys.  A spare key could also be held in Irlam Council Offices by the PCT team
c) Memorial Garden (Steve Taylor) – No progress at present.  Planned for autumn 2007.  
· Mosaic is complete.  Steve to contact Lynn Brown re the storage of the mosaic.
· The call centre telephone number is uncontactable – George Gilbody to investigate
d) Entrance to Prince’s Park (Steve Taylor) – Plans now drawn up of the entrance.  Sue to send to Claire to be included in the community committee information mail out
e) George Thomas Play Area (Helen Ball) – The official opening by the Mayor will take place on Tuesday 6 February.  
iv. 30 young people from Fiddlers Lane and Irlam Primary schools will be attending.  
v. Refreshments will be in Lady James Hall.  
vi. Helen working on a summer programme for the play area.  
vii. PSCO’s have informed us that this is now the gathering area in the evenings by young people.  
viii. Low level lighting should be considered as the young people like to gather where it is very dark.  
ix. Concern that alcohol is being hidden in the hedgerows – Steve Jones to visit site to identify the problem and to see if fencing would be possible
x. Low maintenance solar lighting has been suggested.  It was understood that a single solar light is approximately £2k.  Steve Jones had checked with Chorlton Park who have these solar lights but feels traditional street lighting would be better.  
xi. Sensor lighting could also be considered.
xii. The BMX park is also not well lit
xiii. Land owners are responsible for the maintenance – Steve Morton to be contacted to see if there could be some partnership sharing of responsibility
xiv. A lighting plan of basic costs and maintenance for the whole park including the BMX is needed.  Steve Jones to contact Street Lighting for costings and advice
xv. The railing ants – If Warren Dodd cannot finish this work before the opening – could he release the paint and Steve Taylor’s crew will carry out the work
xvi. Basket Ball is one activity which has been requested.  Costings for a hard standing of tarmac or astro turf is needed.  Helen to respond to the person who made this request
xvii. The Anti graffiti team are based in Turnpike House.  The contact is Tony Darcy
f) Prince’s Park Garden Centre - Toilets to be installed the same time as the paths.  The garages have to be demolished before the installations can start.  Plans shown.  Need clarification if there will be access from the Park.  To ask Tom Broad regarding a Radar Key
g) Friends’ of Prince’s Park (Ann Cavanagh) – Holly Preston has drawn up a list of events before she left the authority.  
i. Ann Cavanagh has acquired bulbs for planting
ii. Bulb planting could be part of the themed walks organised by the PCT 
iii. Wild Clover to be planted in the George Thomas play area which the PCT worker could be involved with
iv.  £930 donation given by BTCV
v. A 2 day work of pruning on 6 and 7 February being organised
vi. Fishing Club – Ann to attend child protection course for information
vii. In 2006 young people from ICY were involved with the river clean-up.  Ann would like something similar again as it was a successful activity.  Ann to contact ICY
h) Youth Shelter (Lynn Brown) – The Edge are still in contact with the young people, but cannot take forward at this time
i) Events in the Park (George Gilbody) – Mike Sullivan is the person to contact for information
· There is a junior triathlon on 19 June
· The Friends’ group need to be kept informed of events and activities in the park.  George to keep Ann informed
Steve Taylor

George Gilbody

Sue Ness

Steve Jones

Steve Jones

Steve Jones

Helen Ball /

Steve Taylor

Steve Jones /

Helen Ball

Steve Jones

Ann Cavanagh

Ann Cavanagh

George Gilbody

5) GREENING LIVERPOOL ROAD – ‘Seedley & Langworthy in Bloom’
Unfortunately no one from this scheme could attend today.  To suggest dates to visit their project


Ursula

6) RANGER SERVICE (email from Annie Surtees)
Quote:

“A report was submitted to the Lead member for Environment on 22 January following an email to Dave Tinker from Cllr Kean on behalf of the Friends Group.

Lead Member recognized the positive impact of the Rangers work and took on board the concern of all those involved.  Senior management are actively pursuing future forms of funding and Wayne Priestley (Assistant Director) has been charged with looking into this.  However, unfortunately the Environment Directorate are not in a position to commit to the long term funding of the post.

Currently, funding has been secured from community committee that has been matched by the Hamilton Davis Trust.  This will fund the post for a 10-month period.  Annie has to put a report to Lead Member for Environment to request approval for some ranger team budget be allocated to the post to make the post secure for 12-months (this is possible as one of the rangers in the  team has requested a reduction in hours).  Once this has been agreed the post will be advertised on the basis of a 12-month contract.” Annie Surtees, Assistant Principal, Ranger Services


7) CADISHEAD PARK – update (Steve Jones)
a) The estimated cost for the refurbishment of Cadishead Park including a new build is £1.2 million. 

b) A master plan has been produced which is going to Political Executive in February.

c) A land survey is needed at a cost of £8k.  Report being done asking for survey to be financed

d) A leaflet is to be done when the master plan has been approved

e) Displays to go into Fit City and the libraries and to go onto the website.  Plan to display in schools and in Cadishead Park.  Also an article to go into the community newsletter

f) Steve Jones to see what S601 monies are available

g) Steve Taylor asked for a survey to be done on the trees in Cadishead Park
Steve Jones

Steve Jones

Steve Taylor

8) ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

a) Liverpool Road Strategy – Urban Vision are currently working on the strategy.  Separate consultations are being organised
b) Good News Stories and Press releases – to inform Liz Carriage.  Her contact details are: Tel: 793 2913 Mobile 07717 731 061, email liz.carridge@salford.gov.uk 
c) Children’s Champion – is Cath Conner.  Cath now has a weekly section for young people in the Advertiser.  Any stories to be sent to Cath.  Her contact details are: Tel: 793 2315, mobile 07966 316 201, email cath.connor@salford.gov.uk 
d) ICY’s DVD – is being taken into schools.  Official launch on 8 March in Irlam Community Centre between 6:00 – 7:00pm.
e) Contact List – attached to minutes.  Please check details and inform Sue Ness of any amendments
f) Amphitheatre – Richard Abernethy has details.  Ann to contact Richard
ALL

Ann Cavanagh

9) DATE / TIME / VENUE OF NEXT MEETING

Date:            Tuesday 20 March 2007 

Time:           2:00pm

Venue:         Irlam Council Offices, Astley Road, Irlam, M44 5LL




PAGE  
1

